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BICENTENNIAL Fort Vermilion, Alberta, and District plan to honour the 
area's history, spanning 200 years, from 1788-1988. One goal of the bicenten­
nial committee is to publish a history book. The committee would like to 
hear from former residents and other interested people. A homecoming is 
planned for July 29 — August 9, 1988, with the official ceremony on July 30. 
For a family history outline and other information, please contact:

The Fort Vermilion and District
Bicentennial Committee
Box 1788
Fort Vermilion, Alberta
TOH 1N0

Phone: (403) 927-4304 or 927-3491

50th ANNIVERSARY — RCMP FORENSIC LABORATORIES Celebrations 
marking the 50th anniversary of RCMP laboratories will be held in Regina, 
Sask., July 10-13, 1987. Names and addresses of former and serving mem­
bers are being compiled by each lab. Former members are requested to con­
tact the nearest lab, and to assist organizers by identifying themselves and 
other former members who served in the laboratories.

RCMP CHARITY BALL The third annual RCMP Charity Ball will be held at 
the Ottawa Congress Centre, Saturday, May 30, 1987, with proceeds going to 
Multiple Sclerosis. Well-known Canadian entertainer Catherine McKinnon will 
be the featured guest artist. Dance music will be provided by the RCMP 
"Bison" Dance Orchestra and the larger orchestra, under the direction of 
S/Sgt. Charlie Hendricks. The Palm Court Orchestra will perform during the 
dinner. For further information, contact S/Sgt. Garth Hampson at (613) 998- 
0756.

75th ANNIVERSARY OF RCMP — Cut Knife, Saskatchewan The town of Cut 
Knife, Sask., will celebrate its 75th anniversary during the weekend of August 
1-3, 1987. All RCMP and former RCMP members who were stationed at Cut 
Knife are invited to attend.

Further information about the anniversary may be obtained from Cst. 
Keith Van Steelandt, or CpI. Norman Yurchyshyn, at: Cut Knife RCMP Detach­
ment, Box 339, Cut Knife, Sask. SOM 0N0.

ERRATUM In the article on the royal yacht Britannia, by Inspector Jim Mcll- 
venna, published in the autumn 1986 issue, the photo credit was inadvertent­
ly omitted. The Quarterly wishes to apologize to the photographer, C/M John 
A. Gieruszczak for any inconvenience the omission may have caused and 
thank him for providing such a magnificent photograph of H.M.S. Britannia 
against the Toronto skyline.
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